
Wass Helen

From: lesley dunkling <lsdunkling@hotmail.co.uk>

Sent: 23 October 2018 17:26

To: Wass Helen

Subject: Application no.H/5002/18/CW

 

 

Dear Helen Wass, 

We wish to register a complaint over the Cambridgeshire County Council’s planning committee decision to grant 

permission for an untested and experimental waste disposal unit at Warboys Landfill Site, Puddock Hill, Warboys. 

Our complaint is that the decision at the Cambridgeshire County Council’s Planning Committee of 6th September 

2018 on proposed development is against the guidelines and spirit of the Huntingdonshire Local Plan and therefore 

unlawful. 

The Huntingdonshire Local Plan states specifically that such development should not be within 100 metres of a 

dwelling. Our house is within 100 metres of the proposed waste disposal unit. 

We are also complaining because a proposed site a Fordham was refused because the suggested plant was too near 

to a dwelling and that a facility at Waterbeach was turned down because of a similar situation.  This shows that the 

council is breaking the terms of its own local plan and its decision to allow the proposed plant at Warboys is 

inconsistent with decisions taken in other parts of the county. 

We would like the county council to rescind its decision and place any waste facility in a location well away from 

houses.   

Paragraph 8.6 of the Huntingdonshire Local Plan recognises that planning has a role in controlling the risk of 

pollution arising from contamination and possible impact on human health, property and the wider environment.   

This has plainly been disregarded and we now live in fear of noise and pollution from a plant which would use 

untried and tested methods of waste disposal anywhere in the UK. 

We are also complaining because our submissions and that of our county councillor was ignored by the planning 

committee.  It is not only ourselves that are affected by this proposed development.  Other nearby dwellings are 

affected and the village will be subjected to pollution from lorries grinding through the unsuitable roads to service 

this plant. 

We ask you to advise the chief planning officer and chief executive of the council to this complaint and look forward 

to your agreement to rescind this decision within 10 days. In the event of you refusal we shall be referring the 

matter to the relevant ombudsman. 

Yours sincerely, 

Anthony Dunkling 

Lesley Dunkling 

Woodview Puddock Road Warboys Huntingdon PE28 2UA 
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